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Common Threads 

Quilt Guild  
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Sterling View Club House 
in Hyde Park 

Dues are $15 annually 
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 August 2016 
Message from the President 

Those of you who were not at the potluck dinner meeting earlier 
this month may not know that Rhonda, our secretary, has 
departed and is on her way to teach second grade in Arizona.  
Congratulations to her, but boo-hiss to us as the guild is now 
without a very capable secretary.  SO - if there is a member out 
there who would like to volunteer to be our new secretary for one 
year, please let me know and be ready to begin at out next 
meeting August 4.  If no one comes forward, we will have to resort 
to the Nominating Committee to fill that position. 
 
On that same note, when Rhonda resigned she also gave me a 
32 pound (I weighed it!) box of guild scrapbooking stuff and said 
that she had not done much with it.  I do not propose to pass this 
along to the next secretary as I do not believe that it 
(scrapbooking) is in their realm of duty.  What I personally would 
propose to do with it  probably isn't printable here.  Again, SO - if 
there is someone in the guild who enjoys scrapbooking and would 
like to take a look at it, let me know and I will carry it to your car at 
the next meeting or deliver it to your home.  In the absence of 
someone volunteering, I will put it in our shed for one year.  If no 
one has shown any interest by August 2017, I, while I am still 
president, will then do to it what I would like to do with it now. 
 
On a less strident note, there were many cool and delicious 
salads and desserts that we enjoyed on a hot night at the potluck 
dinner.  Just goes to show that there are as many good cooks as 
there are good quilters in our guild. 
 
Sally 
  
 

 
 

             
 

 

              
 

 

 



 

Secretary’s Report 

July 7, 2016 
Potluck meal 6:30 - 7:10 
Call to order at 7:10pm 
0 guests, no new members, 4 birthdays 
Drawings for Just for coming:  Joyce Larow; Food Shelf:  Ellen Champion 
Secretary’s report: motion to accept by Lois Keith, seconded by Ginny Moody, passed 
Treasurer’s report: motion to accept by Julie, seconded by Pat, passed 
We received letters of thanks from Food Shelf, LACiNg Up and Lamoille Home Health and 
Hospice 
Newsletter:  Keep checking your mail, double check in junk mail, but most everyone is finding 
the newsletter 
Sunshine cards: none sent 
Membership:  nothing new 
Recurring Business 
Library cabinet will stay in the bathroom as last month it almost tipped over when it was moved. 
Sunshine Quilts: nothing new 
Program Committee: Our last program will be next month, a binding technique 
Old Business 
A few cookbooks are left. 
New Business 
The Craftsbury Antiques and Uniques will be covered by Andrea and Helen. Weather permitting 
the cookbooks will be displayed. The Raffle quilt will be displayed, too. 
Quilt Show:  there still needs to be a chairperson. 
Rhonda Griswold has had to resign as secretary doe to the fact that she (I) am moving to Arizona 
to teach. So a new volunteer needs to step up and become the secretary for the guild. 
Show and Tell 
Rhonda was given a check for $100 to help with the move. Thank you to all of you. It has been a 
privilege and fun to be the secretary for the guild. I will keep in touch.  
Adjournment at 7:35pm 

 
Submitted by Rhonda Griswold 
email:  rhondasgriswold@hotmail.com 
 



 

Food Shelf Wish List 
(Straight from the Food Shelf) 

 
Canned Spaghetti Sauce Toothpaste 
Canned Fruit   Toothbrushes 
Canned Vegetables  (for children, too!) 
Macaroni & Cheese  Soap 
Canned Pasta   Shampoo 
Soup    Coffee 
Cereal    Healthy Snacks 
Tuna    Laundry Detergent 

Personal Items for Women Dish Detergent 

Happy Birthday to: 
 

Cindy Smorgans  August 2nd 
Ruth Weselow  August 7th 
Linda McGraw  August 9th 
Molly Carmody  August 21st 
Caroline Hitchcock & August 30th 
  Robin Wright 

Aug 4th  Regular Meeting, 6:30 PM 
  Sterling View Clubhouse 
  Program:  Decorative Binding 
 
Johnson Town Office Sewing Days 
 Contact Pat Slack to be on the email list 
 pjslack57@gmail.com 

 
Tuesdays at the Charlemont, 9-11 AM 
 Bring some hand work & visit 
  
 
 

Calendar Positions Open 
 

Secretary - take minutes at the meetings, type 
them up, and email to Julie for the newsletter 
 
Quilt Show Chair - coordinate with the various 
committee chairs to put on the show.  Note:  
Many of the committee chairs are repeats at their 
positions, which makes the show chair's job one 
mostly of being sure everything is done which 
needs to be done.  Requirement:  Available 
October 7 & 8, 2017, for the show. 

Treasurer’s Report 
 

   
June 14, 2016 - July 15, 2016 

   Cash Forward June 14, 2016 
     

$3,927.96  

Deposits: 
         6/21/16 
 

Sale Janet's Items 
     

 $      75.35  

7/15/16 
 

Quilt raffle - Antiques & Uniques $150.00; cookbook $5.00 
 

 $    155.00  

   
Total Revenue 

    
$4,158.31  

Expenses 
         

  
  Ck. # 

       7/7/16 
 

387 Julie Rohleder (newsletter) 
   

 $      14.17  

" 
 

388 Rhonda Griswold (donation) 
   

 $    100.00  

7/15/16 
 

389 Wind's Edge ( Raffle tickets printed) 
  

 $    196.00  

" 
 

390 Rita Lehouillier ( Paper supplies pot luck)       "            "        "       "  $       6.36  

  
Total Expenses ……………………………………………………….. 

 
 $    316.53  

   
Cash Balance  July 15, 2016 

   
$3,841.78  

 

Rita Lehouillier 



 

 

Next Meeting:    August 4th 
Two things to remember: 
1.  Show and Tell 
2. Food for the Food Shelf 

 


